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King County and Contract Cities Partnerships: Purpose and Objectives





The Interlocal Cooperation Act (RCW 39.34) became state law in 1967 to “permit local governmental units to make the most efficient use of their powers by enabling them to cooperate with other localities on a basis of mutual advantage and thereby to provide services and facilities in a manner…that will accord best with the needs and development of local communities.” Under this authority, King County has actively sought and maintains agreements with cities to provide road services on a contract basis.  





Partnerships benefit citizens/taxpayers


The purpose of the city-county partnership is to mutually benefit the citizens and taxpayers of participating cities and unincorporated King County. The partnership recognizes that unless it is a win/win for both the cities and the county, it doesn’t work. Cities may opt to use private vendors for cost reasons; the county must accomplish its work program in unincorporated King County. The partnership operates within this framework to deliver road services and to:


Achieve economies of scale that allows sharing the capital cost of equipment and other resources


Support specialized and technical expertise and flexibility in staffing levels


Support the Division’s emergency services response, e.g., snow and ice response,  flooding of roadways, earthquakes, etc., to keep lifeline routes open.





A changing service model


The partnership model developed in response to a wave of city incorporations during the 1990s, with the intention that the county would assist newly incorporated cities by continuing to provide road services for a period of transition. These cities have now built public works departments that reflect their vision and respond to the level of service their citizens want. For the most part, contract cities developed a service model that blends services purchased from the county and private vendors, with some work being done with in-house city crews. Each of the contract cities combines a slightly different mix of these elements in serving their citizens.  The county works with each city to customize the road services it provides to the city, while continuing to meet service obligations to the unincorporated roads.





Challenges ahead


There are continuing challenges in the city-county partnership. They include:


Managing resources, including equipment and workload, to provide the level of service cities want while meeting responsibilities to unincorporated King County


Developing and implementing work plans that reflect city goals and objectives


Achieving predictability in annual planned amounts to manage resources efficiently.





The Road Services Division (RSD) strongly supports the collaborative concept expressed in the Intergovernmental Cooperation Act and seeks to meet the challenges. The Division welcomes new city – and county – customers and the opportunity to work with them to provide cost effective road-related services efficiently, and to the benefit of each jurisdiction’s citizens. 





City Work: Historical Expenditures


�
2001�
2002�
2003�
2004�
�
Roads Maintenance�
$4,163,789�
$3,696,024�
$2,900,951�
$2,837,629


�
�
Traffic�
$2,161,432�
$2,442,325�
$2,371,375�
$2,378,581
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